
not permitted onto the 

school grounds during 

the holidays without  

permission.  If you are 

aware of people in the 

school grounds during 

the holidays please ring 

the General Assistant – 

Jim Shanahan. 

TERM 1 2014  

School will start again 

for staff on the 28th of 

January, students return  

on Wednesday the 29th 

of January.  

I hope that everyone 

has a safe, enjoyable 

Christmas season, I look 

forward to next year at 

Hill End. 

 

 Chris (Mr G) 

 

Dear folks,  
 

It has been a great 

pleasure to work at Hill 

End Public School this 

year.  The staff,  

community and parents 

have all helped to  

ensure the school has 

continued to be a very 

special place for  

students in 2013. 

Thank you to everyone 

who was came along to 

our presentation  

evening last Friday, 

there was an excellent 

turnout of locals and the  

children really enjoyed 

performing in front of a 

large audience. 
 

SCHOOL POOL 

I will be opening and  

 

supervising at the 

school pool on January 

the 6th and 7th. The pool 

will be open from 12pm 

– 4pm for all ages, and 

from 7pm – 9pm for 

adults only. 

Please note that  

children under 10 must 

be accompanied by a  

responsible person over 

the age of 18, also 

please note that  

NO ALCOHOL is  

permitted on the school 

grounds at any time. 

SCHOOL GROUNDS 

Please be aware that 

the school grounds are 

enclosed lands and that 

for security, safety  

reasons and the care of 

our school, people are 

P r i n c i p a l ’ s  R e p o r t  

C A L E N D A R  

December  

Last Day 

Students 
18 

Last Day Staff 20 

January  

First Day 

Students 
29 

The Golden Quill 

20th December 2013 Term 4  Week 11 HILL END PUBLIC SCHOOL 

We’re a Certified  

Crunch & Sip School! 
We’re on the Web! 

hillend-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

  

A T T A C H E D  

M u d g e e  
B o w l i n g  

C l u b  
F u n   

G a l a  
D a y  

 
 

N e w  
Y e a r ’ s  

E v e   
f l y e r  

Congratulations to our wonderful community! You raised $245.00 in our Presentation Night 

Raffle. This money will be sent to the Philippines to help children affected by typhoon Haiyan. 

Fun on their last day! 



P a g e  2  T h e  G o l d e n  Q u i l l  

First, there was a bbq dinner cooked by mr g! 

 Speeches 



P a g e  3  T e r m  4   W e e k  1 1  

M u s i c a l  I t e m s  

P r e s e n t a t i o n  

And Then ………….. 

Hill End Kitchen Rules! 

Proud Dad 



Hill End Public School 

Unique Location, Unique Education 

Tambaroora Street 

Hill End NSW 2850 

Phone: 02 63378265 

Fax: 02 63378307 

hillend-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

www.hillend-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

S C H O O L  H I S T O R Y  

S N I P P E T  m a r c h  1 9 5 6  


